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From the Principal 

Another Amazing Wakakirri 
Performance! 

Wow! What an outstanding 
performance from our 
students last Wednesday 
night at Wakakirri. There were 
11 schools performing that 
night and all were of such a 
high calibre. Our students 
truly shone and were well-
deserving of this honour. 
From 8.30am – 10pm Ms 
Wood, Mrs Abramowich, Mrs 
Fitzpatrick, Ms Crowshaw, Mr 
Verhoeven and around 80 
students travelled to 
Homebush, rehearsed, were 
very patient in between and 
performed. A HUGE day!   

Congratulations and thank you. The pictures say it all. 
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Science Competition 

Thank you to Ms Armstrong and Ms McLellan and a host of students who participated in a Science 
Competition held at our school with visiting schools also participating on Thursday afternoon last week. 
Please read Ms Armstrong’s report for all the details and photos. 

Band Tour 

Our Performance Band left bright and early for the Band Tour this morning. On their way to and from 
Bathurst (where they will stay for two nights) they will play at Aged Care Homes, Primary Schools and 
Bunnings. What an amazing opportunity for our students. It is no wonder they are an outstanding group of 
performers when they are given so many opportunities, have great conductors and tutors. Thank you to 
Elle Weeden who has done a superb job of organising the trip. Thank you to teachers Ms Brooke Alver, Mr 
Kel Cowling and Ms Marina Cook for accompanying the students and giving up their first day of school 
holidays to be at the Band Tour. It is very much appreciated! Read more about it in the Band section of the 
newsletter. 
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Celebration of Learning Assembly 

Congratulations to all our students who received an award at yesterday’s Celebration of Learning Assembly. 
We are very proud of the efforts and achievements of our students who work so hard each and every day in 
their classes.  

Kindergarten Transition to School Program Commencing Next term 

We commence our three transition to school mornings next term starting in Week Two on Tuesday 22 
October for three consecutive Tuesdays. Kindergarten 2020 will be beginning their journey to ‘Big School’. 
The kindergarten teachers are very excited about meeting next year’s students. If you have a child starting 
school next year and have not yet enrolled or registered for the Transition to School program please 
contact the school via email, phone or school app to do so. So that we can plan and prepare for the 
sessions we do need to know who is attending. Also a reminder that there will be presentations in the hall 
each morning for parents including uniform fashion parade, OSH (before and after school care), canteen, 
P&C, Principal and Deputy Principal and Occupational Therapist. Morning tea will be provided. We hope 
you can join us. 

Safety When Walking or Riding to School 

A very important reminder for parents to please reinforce with their children at home the importance of 
using the two crossings when walking between campuses before or after school. No students should be 
crossing at any other location. A recent near miss has brought this issue up once again as a child crossed 
not at a crossing and was almost hit by a car. Thankfully no one was hurt this time but it is a reminder that 
there is a lot of traffic before and after school and the safest place to cross must always be the pedestrian 
crossings.  

Concert Dates 

As Term 4 commences we will be starting to prepare for our end of year concert. The dates are as follows:  

Years 3-6:         Wednesday 4 December 9.45am and 6.00pm in the Kempbridge Campus Hall. 

K - Year 2:        Thursday 5 December 9.45am and 6.00pm in the Kempbridge Campus Hall. 

The theme is ……. Through the Decades. 

Thank you to our students, teachers and community for a truly amazing Term 3. All students and staff 
commence back at school on Monday 14 October (there is no Staff Development Day in Term 4). I hope 
everyone has a wonderful holiday and I look forward to seeing you after the break. 

 

Trudy Bates: Principal   
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From the Deputy Principal 

 
Northern Beaches Science Competition at Seaforth Public 

On Thursday 19 September Seaforth Public school hosted the Eye Heart Science Northern Beaches 
Science competition organised by Dr Alana Wylie in the Kempbridge hall form 4.30 – 6.30pm. There 

were close to 100 Primary School aged 
enthusiastic Scientists who participated.  

Primary school aged students from across the 
Northern Beaches were invited to enter and 
present a Science experiment they have 
completed. Our school entered two group entries 
from our Year 4 Science Enrichment group, which 
is run by Ms Joanne McLellan. There were also a 
number of groups of our students who entered, 
who are enrolled in the Eye heart Science 
workshops which run on Thursday mornings 

before school. Due to popularity there will be two groups next term, on Wednesday and Thursday 
mornings.  

The schools that participated were: Avalon Public, Balgowlah Heights Public, Balgowlah North Public, 
Dee Why Public, Harbord Public, Manly West Public, Middle Harbour Public, Manly Village Public,  

Pittwater House, Seaforth Public, St John the Apostle 
Narraweena, St. Cecilia’s and St. Mary’s Manly.  
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It was a fabulous event that showcased how talented our young scientists are, with entries such as 
‘Biodegradable Lego’, ‘ Automated ball thrower for dogs’, ‘Magic Marauders Map’, ‘Up, up and 
away’, ‘Solar Energy’, ‘Chemistry with colours’, ‘Robotic arm’ ‘Biodegradable food waste’ and ‘ Natural 
Disasters’. 

Congratulations to all of our science enthusiasts who entered on the day. 

Liz Armstrong: Deputy Principal 

The Tell Them From Me Parent Survey  

In Term 4, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of 
Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures factors that are 
known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is 
on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices. The survey is only completed by 
students in Years 4, 5 and 6. 

You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in Term 1 
this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify trends in student 
responses as well as track engagement and motivation across the school year. 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers 
interact with them. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our school.  

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take 
less than 30 minutes for students to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 14 and 
25 October next term.  

Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the 
survey has been sent home with students and posted on the school app. If you do not want your child or 
children to participate, please return the form to school by Friday 27 September. The consent form and 
FAQs are available in 23 languages. More information about the survey is available at: 
https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T3_2019.p
df 

Over the coming weeks, our school will also be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, 
another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys on student engagement. The survey asks parents 
and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and 
engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 
experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 
practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 
will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be 
conducted between 24 September and 25 October. Although participating in the survey is entirely 

https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T3_2019.pdf
https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/FAQs/TTFM_Parent_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T3_2019.pdf
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voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated and we encourage all parents to contribute. The 
survey is available in 23 languages. 

To access the parent survey for our school, please go to: http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/sps219 

Your feedback is incredibly valuable to us and we thank you for your time and support with this process. 

Alison Crowshaw: Assistant Principal – Stage 3 

SRC News 

Fiver for a Farmer 

Thank you so much to everyone who participated and donated to the Fiver for a Farmer campaign. The 
Fiver for a Farmer campaign then sends this money to Rural Aid and the Drought Angel, to distribute it to 
farmers in need, as a result of drought.  We raised over $2500.00!!!   

  

Trash Free Tuesday 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to 3/4F who has the most trash 
free lunches on Trash free Tuesday.  Certificate 
designed by Heidi J and Tara C – 3E SRC 
Representatives

Caroline Smith and Lauren Boyd: SRC Coordinators 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/sps219
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Kitchen Garden News 

 
We are very excited to let you all know that we 
now have three ISA Brown hens at our 
school.  They are located in Kitchen Garden in 
their new Hen House & have settled in very well. 
 
Caring for chickens is a great way for students to 
learn about biology, compassionate animal 
husbandry, food science and sustainable living 
practices.  Chickens are cute, funny and 
affectionate and make great schoolyard friends. 
We believe that our chickens will make a fantastic 
addition to our school and will support learning, 
behaviour, motivation and our school's 
sustainability objectives.  

 
 
  

 

 
 

 
From free therapy to learning about self-
sustainability, here are some other great reasons 
we have chosen to keep chickens at our school: 

• Educational value 
• Fresh eggs 
• Greater nutrition  
• Cruelty free 
• Pest control 
• Free fertiliser 
• Cut down on food waste 
• Weed control 
• Source of therapy 
• Learn where food comes from 
• Entertainment 
• Lesson in self-sustainability 
• Taste of country life 
• Social aspects 

 
 

Gardening groups have started looking after the three hens and especially enjoyed being farmers 
for the day last Monday. The hens are in good hands already as the children have shown such care 
and enthusiasm. We can’t wait till next term when we get to know their personalities even more. 
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Over the school holidays we are looking for volunteers to help feed, collect eggs & check on the girls each 
morning.  
 
Our sign up link is  - https://signup.com/go/VDakbvP  or head to the P&C’s Seaforth Public School 
Community Facebook Page to click the link. 
 
An adult must be present to volunteer for this job to ensure the safety of our students & the hens. 
 
All instructions & Hen House info will be provided to those that sign up. 
 

Tanya Leishman: Kitchen Garden Teacher
 

 

https://signup.com/go/VDakbvP?fbclid=IwAR1_t2gcJn0CYdb96NTPXyMxq6hLVuwHDze34yrKzthxd3P0OvBa75m1y9c
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P &C News 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 17 September, 7pm Kempbridge Campus Library 

Stay up to date by joining the P&C’s “Seaforth Public School Community” Facebook page.  Simply search 
“Seaforth Public School Community” on Facebook and request to join. 

Seaforth PS has had a relatively quiet, but still productive Term 3, with the $50K playground grant win, a 
well-supported Book Week, the KeepCups arriving, some chooks in the henhouse busily laying eggs, and a 
$17K earned by the kids in the school-organised Spell-A-Thon.  

However, with the weather warming up, Term 4 looks set to be huge. We have all manner of social 
activities and fundraising to get involved with. There truly is something for everyone. Let’s see now… 

MOVIE NIGHT - Friday 25 October, from 4:30pm 

Tickets are now on sale via Flexischools. This is our biggest family event of the year, so bring those camp 
chairs and picnic blankets down to enjoy a carnival atmosphere with a kids’ obstacle course, a dance 
performance, music, popcorn, dinner, and a massive movie screen. I don’t think a winner has been 
announced yet, but Toy Story 4 looks the one with daylight second. Actually, sunset will come in third, 
because that’s when the movie will start. Google tells me that’ll be at 7:16pm. Funds raised will go towards 
the nature playground, which WILL become a reality in 2020. 

COLOUR RUN - Thursday afternoon, 7 November 

For the uninitiated, the Colour Run is an in-school fun run and obstacle course event for the kids. Following 
a circuitous route around and through the school, students are sponsored to run, jump, climb and slide 
through, over, up, and down various obstacles in their path. Ah yes, it’s called a colour run because there is 
the small matter of coloured powder also impeding the runners' progress. Non-toxic of course, it does 
mean the kids get sent home afterward for a bath, or if you prefer, a shower under the sprinkler. Funds 
raised will go toward an upgrade of the library shelving and other classroom furniture. 

SCHOOL DISCO - Thursday, 14 November, from 5pm 

Not to be confused with the Term 2 parent disco, this one is all about the kids. Split between Years K-2 for 
the first session and 3-6 for the second, the school staff get involved in helping out… and quite possibly 
showing the kids how to really get the dance floor heaving.  

BEACH PARTY 4 THE PARENTS - Saturday, 23 November, 8pm-12pm 

After a wildly successful Party 4 the Playground, this one is all about the grown-ups and recognising just 
how awesome we are at parenting. So break out your beach gear for a beach themed party. Brought to you 
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by the same crew who did the playground bash, you just know this is going to be good. Deliberately 
planned as NOT to be a fundraiser, this one is just fun. 

SANTA GROTTO - Saturday, 7 December, from 10am 

Same day as the Campout, the Kempbridge campus library will be transformed into a Christmas 
wonderland, and remember those Santa photos you might get from the mall? Not this year! We’ve 
negotiated a visit from one of Santa’s stand-ins… who may or may not look a fair bit like Mr. Cowling, in 
order for everyone to get their Santa pics without the high prices and with all funds raised going towards 
the library upgrade.  

SCHOOL CAMPOUT - Saturday, 7 December, from 2pm 

Just down the hill from the library, Kempbridge oval will be transformed into a tent city for one night only, 
so bring your tent, your swag, and your sleeping bags to enjoy a laid-back afternoon with your chips and 
dips or your cheese and bikkies. Distractions for the kids will be on hand, as will dinner. It’s definitely the 
event to get you in the summer holiday mood. If you do plan to sleep overnight, a BBQ breakfast will be 
provided and those champions at Four Brothers will open early from 6am. Experienced campers will also 
advise you to nab some earplugs from Bunnings, as the kookaburra family who live above Burnt Bridge 
Creek think it’s a great laugh to wake the unprepared up at 4:30am.  

Save those dates! 
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Jeremy White: SPS P&C President 

Band News 

The Performance Band are 
now on their much 
anticipated regional tour! The 
children have worked very 
hard to get a large number of 
charts to performance 
standard and now the fun 
begins! None of this would be 
possible without parent 
volunteers, thanks so much to 
Elle Weeden, Vanessa Sutton, 
Andrew Charlton-Hill and 
Kate Harpur for the many, 
many hours you’ve put in 
behind the scenes to make 
this possible.  
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Term 4 is a very exciting term for the band program as this is when we start forming our bands for the next 
year, starting with the Year 2 intake. In Term 4 each child in Year 2 will get the opportunity to try a number 
of instruments with professional tutors to help them select the instrument that best suits them. We LOVE 
seeing what instruments the Year 2 kids are drawn to, there are always some surprises!  

Dates for the Diary 

• 26-28 September - PB Band Tour! 
• 14 October - Rehearsals resume 
• 21 October 7.30 pm - T4 Band Meeting (RSL Library) 
• 24 October evening - Year 2 concert + Band 2020 Information Night (both bands to play) 
• 25 October (school hours) - Year 2 Try an Instrument Day  

For any questions, or to join the Band, please contact us on seaforthpsband@gmail.com 

Allison Strickland: Band Committee President 

Uniform Shop News 

School Holiday Opening : Sunday 13 October – 10.00am – 12.00 noon 

Flexischools Orders 

Orders for all school uniform items can be placed via Flexischools, using either the new Flexischools App, or 
via the Flexischools website.  Orders are delivered twice weekly to your child’s classroom and itemised 
receipts are emailed to you upon the order being processed. 

 

mailto:seaforthpsband@gmail.com
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New Girls Summer Uniform Option – Coming Term 4 

Term 4 will see the introduction of a new option for girls – a white short sleeved peter pan collared shirt 
with a tunic fabric skort. 

 

The new items are expected in store by the start of Term 4.and are available to pre order on Flexischools. 

If you have any questions or require assistance please contact me directly by text on 0410 418 836 or via 
email at Seaforthuniformshop@gmail.com 

Kitty Williams: Uniform Shop Coordinator 

Scholastic Book Club News 

Issue #6 orders have been 
delivered to students 
classrooms today.  Thank you 
to my Thursday morning Year 
5 Uniform Shop helpers – 
Anna Mc, Lauren D-S and Lucy 
T who kindly carried out all 
the deliveries on Kempbridge 
Campus.   

On Yatama Campus the 
Scholastic Book Club order 
box has been transformed 
into the Scholastic Book Club 
Monster by the wonderful 
creative talents of Year 4 
students Catriona C and Zara 
P.  Thank you girls – he’s been 
receiving lots of attention and 
compliments! 

 

 

 

tel:0410%20%C2%A0418%20836
mailto:Seaforthuniformshop@gmail.com
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Kitty Williams: Scholastic Book Club Co-ordinator 

School Banking - Tuesdays:  8.45-9.10am in the Uniform Shop 

 
Seaforth Public School is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all students. 
School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for young Australians to learn about money and 
develop good savings habits. Children who deposit money into their Youthsaver account through School 
Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which they can 
save up and redeem for exciting rewards. 

The rewards available during 2019 are: 

• Scented Stackable Highlighters   
• Snowy Origami Set                 
• Icicle Slapband Ruler 
• Yeti Fluffly Notepad  
• Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring 
• Scratch Art Cards 
• Water Skimming Bounce Ball  

• Polar Pencils & Pencil Toppers 
 

 

For every deposit made at school students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students have 
individually collected 10 tokens, they can redeem them for exclusive School Banking reward items in 
recognition of their regular savings habits. There are two new items released each term so be sure to keep 
an eye out for them! 

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers Contribution 
of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the 
number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. 

Each week you need to bring your completed book/wallet to the school banking desk before school to 
complete your deposit. 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.  

Jacky Fraser: School Banking Co-Ordinator 
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Please support the businesses that support Seaforth Public School! 
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Community Notice Board 
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